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Message from the Interim Town Manager 

2020 has been moving fast here at Town 
offices. So far this year, we’ve had a 
Town Meeting, selected a Town 
Manager and finalized the proposed 
budget. And we’re not even two months 
in! The year ahead promises to be just 
as eventful. 

On January 2, we held a citizen-petition 
initiated Special Town Meeting. The one 
article which passed was a momentus 
one for Sudbury. Once state legislation 
approves the change, Sudbury’s Board 
of Selectmen will be called the Select 
Board, and the Town Charter will be 
updated to inclusive, gender neutral 
language. The article was presented by 
the Board’s three female members and 
passed nearly unanimously. It was a 
proud moment in Sudbury history, and I 
feel fortunate to have witnessed it. 

Another exciting development which took 
place in January was the selection of 
Henry L. Hayes, Jr to be Sudbury’s next 
Town Manager. Henry is currently the 

Chief Master Sergeant at Hanscom Air 
Force base and will bring an abundance 
of leadership experience to the role. 
While specifics, including his start date, 
are still being worked out, we are all 
looking forward to welcoming Henry 
sometime this spring. 

Be sure to mark your calendar for three 
important events in March. Tuesday, 
March 3 is the Presidential Primary, but if 
you can’t make it to the polls that day, 
Early Voting and Absentee Voting are 
available. Saturday, March 28, starting at 
10AM in L-SRHS auditorium, will be the 
Town Forum regarding the Fairbank 
Community Center. The Fairbank project 
which will be up for a vote later this year. 
And finally, Monday, March 30 is the 
Annual Town Election. Hope to see you 
there! 

Sincerely, 
Maryanne Bilodeau  
Interim Town Manager 

 Henry L. Hayes, Jr. was selected to be 

Sudbury’s Town Manager at the January 9, 2020 

Board of Selectmen meeting. 
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The Building Department had a 
busy year in 2019 performing more 
than 4,200 plumbing, electrical and 
building inspections. We expect to 
have another busy year with The 
Coolidge phase 2 well under way. 
Coolidge phase 2 consists of 56 
single bedroom apartments for 
seniors.  
We have surpassed last year’s 
permit applications for the month of 
January. 

The new building at 415 Boston 
Post Road (the old Police station) is 
completed with Verizon, Goswick 

 

Eye and The Nails, Spa and Beauty 
occupying the building. 

Aubuchon Hardware is open at 505 
Boston Post Road and Santander 
Bank has moved across the street 
to 526 Boston Post Road. 

There are nine new single family 
homes currently under construction 
around town. 

The Building   
Department has gone 
online!  
You can now find the necessary 
forms and apply for permits with the 
Building Department online. The 

public can also look to see if there 
are any active permits for a specific 
property. The link to ViewPoint 
Cloud can be found at our web 
page 
https://sudbury.ma.us/building.  

We would like to welcome 
Marianne Moore to the Building 
Department staff as our part time 
clerk. Marianne brings a wealth of 
experience to the department, 
having worked in the Wayland and 
Marlborough town offices. 
Marianne is a welcome addition to 
a very busy office.  

Submitted by: Andrew Lewis, 
Building Inspector 

Building Department 
• New Construction 
• Online Permiting 
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415 Boston Post Road 

Construction at Coolidge Phase II 

 

https://sudbury.ma.us/building


 

 

   

 

 

 

 
  

The Conservation Department has 
been busy streamlining office 
procedures in order to make our 
permitting processes easier for 
residents to navigate. Our office 
files have been reorganized and 
consolidated to facilitate access to 
pertinent information for both 
applicants as well as the 
Commission, as they start 
developing their land management 
program. The office has also been 
working on developing an 
electronic filing system for new 
wetland applications. 

The Conservation Commission has 
been carefully evaluating some 
larger projects that will have a 
greater impacts on the community 
at large, including Sudbury Valley 
Trustees Prescribed (controlled) 
Burn Plan for the Memorial Forest 
in the Hop Brook area, working in 
conjunction with the city of 
Marlborough and US Fish and 
Wildlife to reestablish a Pitch Pine – 
Scrub Oak Barrens, a nationally 
imperiled habitat, for multiple rare 

species including the whip-poor-
will, as well as a proposal from the 
Hop Brook Protection Association 
to manage water chestnut that are 
negatively impacting Stearns Mill, 
Carding Mill, and Grist Mill ponds. 
The Commission continues to work 
with Buddy Dog Humane Society to 
achieve their operation expansion 
project, along with several other 
projects for renovations, pools, 
decks, tree removals by 
homeowners, to ensure the 
Sudbury’s wetlands are protected. 

You may have noticed more wildlife 
out and about this time of year than 
usual, given the mild temperatures 
this season. Coyote have been 
seen in the area, one very brazen 
coyote seen relaxing under a 
residential rabbit hutch, raising 
concerns with some residents. 
Please continue to be aware of the 
wildlife that may enter your 
properties in search of food 
sources.  

Submitted by: Lori Capone, 
Conservation Agent 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Department of Conservation 

Eastern Whip-poor-wil 

Red fox 
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https://sudbury-cea.com/opt-up-to-100-local-renewable-energy/
https://sudbury-cea.com/opt-up-to-100-local-renewable-energy/
https://sudbury-cea.com/


 

 

 

 

  

 

Chinese New Year 
Celebration 
Last Saturday, many Sudbury 
families came to celebrate the Year 
of the Rat with crafts, foods and 
activities provided by the Chinese 
American Association of Sudbury 
(CAAS). The is the second year the 
library has partnered with the CAAS 
to provide this event.  

Library Staff  
Development 
On Friday, January 31, the library 
closed to the public for staff 
development. Among the various 
topics covered were Stop the Bleed 
Training, provided by the Sudbury 
Fire Department, and a Dementia 
Friends presentation, where we 
learned how dementia affects 
people so we can better serve them 

 Second Annual  
“Crunch Bowl” 
Attendees at the library's 
second annual crunch bowl 
declared Lays Sour Cream and 
Onion potatoes chips as this 
year’s G.O.A.T. This year the 
event was filmed and will be 
used in a video to be produced 
by the Goodnow Library 
Foundation Interns.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chips on the field 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Referee Bev Weigner holds up 
the winning chip 

 

 

 

 

 

 

in the library. We also learned 
about pronoun etiquette and Equity, 
Diversity & Inclusion concepts. We 
appreciate the public’s support and 
understanding in closing the library 
to learn how to better serve all of 
our community members. Thank 
you! 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Goodnow Library 

2 

• Chinese New Year 
• Staff Development 
• Crunch Bowl 
• Teen Author Angela Howes 
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Teen Author Talk: Angela Howes 
Angela Howes is an author, librarian, and freelance editor from Cape 
Cod, MA. She will be joining the Goodnow Library Teen Creative 
Writing Seminar to talk about her journey as a writer, and answer 
questions from any budding young writers. Her newest book, 
"Containment" is a YA dystopian novel perfect for fans of 
"Divergent," "Matched," "The Giver," and more. Copies will be 
available for purchase from the author. 

Monday, February 24 
3 – 4 PM 
Goodnow Library - Conference Room 
 
Click here to register. 

A volunteer gives a lesson in holding chopsticks at the Goodnow’s Chinese New Year Celebration 

 

The Goodnow Library staff are proud to be Dementia Friends 

CAAS presenting a donation to the 
Goodnow Library Foundation during 
the Chinese New Year Celebration. 

https://s3-us-west-2.amazonaws.com/cdn.sudbury.ma.us/wp-content/uploads/sites/297/2019/10/2019-New-Flyer.pdf?version=475779cc3ee847c737e61a45eff5b278
https://goodnowlibrary.assabetinteractive.com/calendar/author-talk-angela-howes/


 

 

  

 
 

 

 

Teen Study Week 

 

For eight years, the library has 
been offering extra space, 
extended hours and 
encouragement for L-S students 
studying for midterms and finals, 
and for the most part, it has been an 
outstanding experience. However, 
last June we experienced 
significant behavior problems 
including vandalism of the library. 
As a result, we implemented a 
number of changes for midterms 
this year. We asked students to 
check in upon arrival and gave out 
wrist bands so they could come and 
go without multiple sign ins. We 
reduced the extended hours from 
11:00pm to 10:00pm. Most 
importantly, it gave us the 
opportunity to greet each student 
and explain our behavior 
expectations. These new 
precautions resulted in a much 
better experience for everyone. For 
finals in June, we may add back the 
hour from 10:00-11:00 under 
specific circumstances. We may 
add adult-monitored silent study 
areas. But we will need the 
community’s help. Parent and adult 
volunteers are crucial to our 

success. Please consider signing 
up for a time slot in June when we 
begin our preparations for finals.  

Libraries in the News 
Goodnow Library Director, Esmé 
Green was interviewed for WGBH 
radio concerning public libraries’ 
ability, or lack thereof, to purchase 
ebooks for their collections, 
through an embargo imposed by 
the Macmillan Publishing company 
that was put in place last 
November. You can read the article 
and hear the piece here: 
https://www.wgbh.org/news/local-
news/2020/01/06/inside-the-e-
book-war-waging-between-
libraries-and-publishers.  

 

Children’s Story Time 
at the Farmer’s Market 
Once again, this year, the 
Goodnow Library is teaming up 
with the Wayland Public Library to 
offer weekly story times at the 
Winter Farmer’s Market at 
Russell’s Garden Center during the 
months of January-March. 

Also, join the Goodnow Library 
Children's Department for fun 
activities during February vacation 
week!  

 

It’s Tax Season & We 
are Here to Help 
Federal & State tax forms are now 
available at the Library’s Reference 
Desk on the second floor. 

 

1040 Forms and Instructions     … 
This year, there are two parts: a 
blue and white booklet with forms 
1040 and 1040 SR, along with a few 
of the most commonly used 
schedules, and a newsprint booklet 
with the instructions. These are 
available on a cart to the left of the 
reference desk. Please take only 
what you need as the IRS sends us 
fewer each year. 

Massachusetts Form 1 Resident 
& Non-Resident/Partial Year  
Resident 
Please request these from the 
reference staff. The state sends us 
a very limited supply, and we want 
to make sure we have enough for 
everyone. 

No other forms or schedules will be 
sent. Click here for more 
information and links to additional 
forms and instructions.  

 

Upcoming Events 
There are many ways to keep up 
with all the happenings at the 
library. Visit our website to sign up 
for our weekly newsletters, view our 
Event Calendar, or find us on your 
favorite social media!  

Submitted by: Esmé Green, Library 
Director 
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Goodnow Library 
Cont. 
• Teen Study Week 
• Libraries in the News 
• Farmers Market Story Time 
• Tax Forms 

https://www.wgbh.org/news/local-news/2020/01/06/inside-the-e-book-war-waging-between-libraries-and-publishers
https://www.wgbh.org/news/local-news/2020/01/06/inside-the-e-book-war-waging-between-libraries-and-publishers
https://www.wgbh.org/news/local-news/2020/01/06/inside-the-e-book-war-waging-between-libraries-and-publishers
https://www.wgbh.org/news/local-news/2020/01/06/inside-the-e-book-war-waging-between-libraries-and-publishers
https://goodnowlibrary.org/news/tax-forms/
https://goodnowlibrary.org/
https://goodnowlibrary.org/calendar/


 

  

 

 

 

  

Understanding 
Affordable Housing 
Options Seminar 
 
While homelessness is 
decreasing across the country, 
the number of individuals 
experiencing homelessness or 
housing insecurity in the 
MetroWest area is increasing at 
a startling rate.  In fact, 
Massachusetts has led the 
nation in the growth in 
homelessness, with a 45% spike 
in family homelessness since 
2007. In response to the 
dramatic surge in clients who are 
either at risk of homelessness or 
experiencing homelessness, the 
Board of Health Social Work 
Office is presenting a seminar for 
MetroWest residents in need of 
housing or interested in learning 
more about affordable options, 
for those experiencing housing 
insecurity or at risk of eviction, as 
well as for the social service 
professionals who work with 
these individuals.  
 
Affordable Housing Workshop  
• March 2 - Ways to maintain 

housing stability, accessing 
community resources, and 
how to find affordable housing 
 

• March 9 - Sudbury residents 
only. Helping residents with 
filling out and submitting 
subsidized housing 
applications 

 
• 1 – 3 PM (both sessions) 

 
• Goodnow Library (both 

sessions) 
 
Registration is requested. Email 
hadvabb@sudbury.ma.us to 
register and click here to learn 
more. 
 

Board of Health 
 

• Operation Fast Vax 
• Emergency Planning 

for Winter 
• Affordable Housing 

Seminar 
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Operation Fast Vax 
The Sudbury Health Department 
organized, hosted and planned a 
Critical Staff Infra Structure table 
top exercise on January 29th with 
over 50 participants from seven 
different towns. Planning and 
implementation for this important 
exercise started with review and 
revisions to our Emergency 
Dispensing Site (EDS) Plan. Our 
EDS would be activated in the 
event of pandemic flu to administer 
vaccine to the population of 
Sudbury. In conjunction with Public 
Health Emergency Preparedness 
(PHEP) Coordinators, we 
evaluated our plan to secure 
procedures needed in emergency 
vaccine management and 
distribution. Our team in Sudbury 
included: Fire Chief John Whalen, 
Assistant Fire Chief Tim Choate, 
Police Chief Scott Nix, Health 
Department Director Bill Murphy 
and Phyllis Schilp, Public Health 
Nurse. During the drill, we were 
able to collaborate and develop the 
best plan for Sudbury. Many thanks 
to Bill Barletta and Larry Jodrey for 
their assistance with helping to 
organize this event.  

Emergency Planning 
for the Winter Season 
Now that winter is upon us we need 
to be ready for any weather 
emergency. The Sudbury Town 
Shelter is at the Fairbank 
Community Center. In the event of 
a shelter opening a reverse 911 call 
will go out to the town. To register 
for important messaging please go 
to the town website front page and 
click the Emergency notification 
link to sign up. Another great 
resource is our Sudbury 
Emergency Handbook. Please 
follow this link to view.  
 
In conjunction with Lt. Alex 
Gardner, Sudbury Fire Prevention 
Officer, the Sudbury Health 
Department nurse held a workshop 
at the Sudbury Senior Center to 
educate residents on winter storm 
preparedness. The residents were 
then able to make their own 
emergency preparedness bags 
with customizable plans and lists. 
Emergency preparedness reusable 
bags and customizable plans are 
still available at the Health 
Department. Please call 978-440-
5479 for information.  
 

Also, in January the Sudbury 
Health Department held a shelter 
training for Medical Reserve Corps 
(MRC) and Community Emergency 
Response Team (CERT) 
Volunteers. Special thanks to all 
those volunteers in attendance. 
The MRC/CERT teams in Sudbury 
provide valuable assistance during 
public health outreach and 
emergencies. To learn more about 
MRC/CERT or to become a 
member please reach out to Phyllis 
Schilp BSN, RN Sudbury Health 
Department at  
schilpp@sudbury.ma.us (MRC)…  
or Marie Royea at  
RoyeaM@sudbury.ma.us (CERT). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Submitted by: Phyllis Schilp BSN, 
RN Board of Health Nurse  

Operation Fast Vax Table Top Exercise presentation by PHEP Planner 
Garret Simonsen. Police, Fire and Health personnel from Sudbury, Stow, 
Wayland, Sharon, Carlisle, Norfolk and Millis attended. 

Be Prepared For Winter Weather 

• Pick up Emergency Preparedness Bags & 
Customizable Plans from the Health Department 
 

• Sign up for Emergency Notifications at: 
https://www.smart911.com/smart911/ref/reg.action?pa
=SudburyMa  

Phyllis Schilp, BSN, RN, Sudbury 
Health Department, with Marie 
Royea, CERT, at Fairbank Shelter 
Training. 

mailto:hadvabb@sudbury.ma.us
https://sudbury.ma.us/socialworker/?p=1481
https://s3-us-west-2.amazonaws.com/cdn.sudbury.ma.us/wp-content/uploads/sites/259/2019/02/Town-of-Sudbury-Emergency-Handbook-3.pdf?version=daa3351d58d12987eb9c88dc03b518d0
mailto:schilpp@sudbury.ma.us
mailto:RoyeaM@sudbury.ma.us
https://www.smart911.com/smart911/ref/reg.action?pa=SudburyMa
https://www.smart911.com/smart911/ref/reg.action?pa=SudburyMa
https://www.smart911.com/smart911/ref/reg.action?pa=SudburyMa


 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Broadacres Farm Design 

Charrette Report 
In November of 2019, on behalf of 

the Board of Selectmen for the 

Annual Town Forum, the Planning 

and Community Development 

Department and consultant Wright 

Ostermier Landscape Architects 

(WOLA) conducted a community 

design charrette for the Broadacres 

Farm property at 82 Morse Road to 

gather community ideas and 

advance planning for the recently 

acquired 34-acre property. As a 

result of this Town Forum, WOLA 

developed the Broadacres Farm 

Design Charette Report which 

summarizes the process, findings, 

and recommendations moving 

forward for the property based upon 

the feedback received at the design 

charrette. A PDF of the report can 

be accessed at the following link: 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Wg

2282Bn8kwVApuEpvL4VZvXb4Cib

di1/view  and is also available 

through the Broadacres Farm – 

Property Acquisition page on the 

Town website.  

 

WOLA made a presentation of this 

report and its findings to the Board 

of Selectmen at their meeting on 

Tuesday, February 11, 2020 at 7:00 

PM in the Lower Town Hall, 322 

Concord Road. Click here to view 

the presentation. 

 

Submitted by: Adam Duchesneau, 
Dir. Planning & Community Dev. 
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The February 11 presentation contains findings and recommendations from the Broadacres 
Charrette. It may be viewed at https://bit.ly/2T1FGA2  

Draft Hazard Mitigation Plan Update Available for Review 

The Town of Sudbury adopted its first Hazard Mitigation Plan (HMP) in 2010, which 
was approved by the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA). The Town’s 
Local Hazard Mitigation Committee has been working with a consultant from the 
Horsley Witten Group to update the plan since May of 2019. The Town’s draft HMP 
Update (link) is now available for review and comment. The plan identifies natural 
hazards affecting the Town such as floods, extreme weather, winter storms, and 
earthquakes, as well as actions the Town can take to reduce the impacts of these 
hazards. A public meeting on the HMP Update was held at Town Hall on January 
29, 2020. Once a 30-day public comment period passes, the Committee and 
consultant will make final revisions, and the HMP Update will be sent to FEMA for 
review and approval. The HMP should ideally be updated every five years to allow 
the Town to remain eligible for FEMA funding for emergency responses.  
  

More information on the HMP Update, the presentation from the January 29th 
meeting, and the Draft HMP Update is available at: 
 https://sudbury.ma.us/fire/hazard-mitigation-plan/ 

 

Planning & Community 
Development 

• Broadacres Farm Report 
• Draft Hazard Mitigation Plan 

Update  
• Complete Streets Public 

Meeting 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Wg2282Bn8kwVApuEpvL4VZvXb4Cibdi1/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Wg2282Bn8kwVApuEpvL4VZvXb4Cibdi1/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Wg2282Bn8kwVApuEpvL4VZvXb4Cibdi1/view
https://sudbury.ma.us/townmanager/?p=1040
https://sudbury.ma.us/townmanager/?p=1040
https://sudbury.ma.us/townmanager/wp-content/uploads/sites/357/2020/02/Broadacres-Farm-Design-Charrette-Report-Presentation-to-BOS-200211.pdf?version=b9aef2d652f912410f5f41fda710e1a5
https://bit.ly/2T1FGA2
https://sudbury.ma.us/fire/hazard-mitigation-plan/
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Santa & Mrs. Claus heard many holiday wishes at Grange Hall. 

https://sudburyrec.com/info/activities/default.aspx?type=activities


 

 

  

 

Congratulations Rosemary 
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Senior Center 

At the Senior Center, we continue 
to celebrate 2020 with a number of 
special events and programs. 
Come in and get to know your 
community!  If you are not able to 
come to the Senior Center, we have 
programs available to help you stay 
connected, as well as services 
designed to assist you as you grow 
older. Please contact the Senior 
Center for more information at  
978-443-3055 or   
senior@sudbury.ma.us.  

Intergenerational 
Programs 
We are excited to be offering two 
different opportunities for you to get 
to know Sudbury’s students!  We 
are working with the Sudbury Park 
and Recreation Department to 

provide an intergenerational group 
activity for their Wild Wednesday 
Early Release Day program on 
certain Wednesday afternoons. 
Join a small group of students who 
will work with you on a simple 
“STEAM” (Science-Technology-
Engineering-Arts-Math) project. Or 
participate in the LINC program, a 
6-week afterschool program at the 
Nixon school, with a special 
curriculum that fosters 
intergenerational interaction and 
culminates in a final class at the 
Senior Center. The next session 
begins on Thursday, February 27 
and continues on Thursdays until 
April 6, running from 3:30-5:00 PM. 
For information about LINC and 
other Intergenerational 
opportunities, please contact Judy 
Battat, Intergen. Coordinator at 
BattatJ@sudbury.ma.us. 

Fitness and Art  
Programs 
All of the Sudbury Senior Center 
Fitness and Art programs begin 
new sessions in February and 
March!  This includes: Chair Yoga, 
Yoga, Better Bones, Tap Dance, Fit 
for the Future, Tap Dance and 3 
levels of T’ai chi, as well as 
Watercolors. Be sure to check out 
the February newsletter for more 
information. There are too many 
classes and programs to mention 
here, so please sign up for our 
email newsletter, our mailed 
newsletter, or check our website for 
the latest information at 
www.sudburyseniorcenter.org.  

News from the   
Volunteer Coordinator 
The Medical Equipment Loan 
Closet, housed within the Sudbury 
Senior Center, has been getting a 
lot of attention, as an article about it 
ran in January in both the Sudbury 
Town Crier, and the MetroWest 
Daily News. The article highlighted 
the great usage of the Loan Closet 
by Sudbury residents of all ages, 
and the challenges it faces by 
shortages of specific pieces of 
equipment (wheelchairs, rollators, 
knee scooters, transport chairs) 
due to high demand and long 
usage. The Loan Closet was the 
featured subject on “New England 
Weekend,” a public affairs radio 
show on WBZ, WRKO, WBWL, and 

• Intergenerational Programs 
• Fitness & Art Classes 
• Volunteer News 
• Pianist Archie Richards 
• Social Security Talk 

 

An art class in progress at the Senior Center. 
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The Senior Center offers seniors and youth an opportunity to learn from 
each other through a variety of intergenerational programs. 
 

mailto:senior@sudbury.ma.us
mailto:BattatJ@sudbury.ma.us
https://sudburyseniorcenter.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/381/2020/01/February-2020.pdf
http://www.sudburyseniorcenter.org/


 

 
  

 

Lunch and Learn: 
All You Ever Wanted to Know about  
Social Security But Were Afraid to Ask! 
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WZLX on February 1 and 2. The 
show is also available on the 
iheartradio podcast. Check it out! 

The Friendly Visitor program is 
available for isolated seniors who 
would like someone to come to visit 
them once a week for an hour. The 
visits take place in the senior’s 
home, and are an opportunity for 
conversation, listening, as well as 
such things as looking at photos, 
and sharing hobbies. We have 
many volunteers eager to be 
matched with seniors who can 
benefit from their visits. If you know 
someone who might be interested 
in having a Friendly Visitor 
volunteer, please call Janet Lipkin, 
Volunteer Program Coordinator, at 
978-443-3055. 

Additional volunteer drivers are 
needed to take residents of 
Sudbury to medical appointments 
when their family and friends 
cannot do so (F.I.S.H. program). If 
you are an active retiree or parent 
with a couple of hours available 
during the weekdays, please 
consider becoming part of our 
valued team. It is a wonderful way 
to support people within our 
community. The volunteer picks 
his/her own schedule and 
frequency of rides, be it once a 

week, once a month, or just a few 
times a year. To learn more about 
becoming a volunteer driver, please 
call Janet Lipkin (978-443-3055). 

Home Safety Checks are being 
offered to seniors of Sudbury 
thanks to the Sudbury Fire 
Department, recipient of the Senior 
SAFE Program grant, and the 
Sudbury Senior Center. These 
safety checks may include the 
installation of smoke and carbon 
monoxide detectors, testing and 
replacing batteries, and education 
specific to the circumstances.  

Filled sand buckets are being 
delivered to seniors who request 
them within town. The 
homeowner’s use of the sand on 
slick walkways and driveways can 
help to prevent slips, falls and 
resulting injuries. Requests for filled 
sand buckets can be made by 
calling the Senior Center (978-443-
3055). 

Soup’s On! With  
Classical Pianist Archie 
Richards  
Join us for hot soup and cool salad, 
followed by delightful classical 

piano by Archie Richards on 
Thursday, February 20. Please 
contact the Senior Center at  
978-443-3055  
or senior@sudbury.ma.us by 
Tuesday, February 18 to sign up 
and let us know if you will be here 
for the soup and salad! 

Archie Richards started playing the 
piano as a child, but didn't find a 
good teacher until he was 32. He 
was a stockbroker and a weekly 
newspaper columnist on money 
matters, becoming a professional 
musician in 2008, when he was 72. 
He lives in a retirement home 
Concord, NH and plays concerts 
and singalongs in senior centers 
and retirement homes, mostly in 
Massachusetts. His good teacher 
was Kyriena Siloti, with whom he 
studied at the Longy School in 
Cambridge, MA. Then in her 
eighties, Kyriena was the daughter, 
student, and assistant of Alexander 
Siloti. He in turn was widely 
considered the best of the students 
of Franz Liszt and was world 
renowned in the early-20th 
Century. 

Submitted by: Deb Galloway, 
Senior Center Director 

 

Senior Center cont. 

Please join Sabrina Feliciano, Social Security Administration, Public Affairs Specialist, to get a refresher 
course on benefits and services from Social Security, as well as how and when to apply, and about 
time-saving online services. Before attending, be sure to set up your own my Social Security account 
today, and start now to take steps toward financial security: www.socialsecurity.gov/myaccount. 
 
FEBRUARY 25 
12:00 PM LUNCH 
12:45 PM PRESENTATION 
SENIOR CENTER 40 FAIRBANK ROAD 
 
Please register by contacting the Senior Center at (978) 443-3055 or senior@sudbury.ma.us  by Friday, 
February 21 at 1:00 PM. 
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http://www.socialsecurity.gov/myaccount
mailto:senior@sudbury.ma.us


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

11 

Town Census 

The Annual Town Census will be 
mailed to all households by 
January 1. Residents should verify 
or correct all information, sign, 
date and return the census for 
processing by the Town Clerk’s 
Office. The data is used to compile 
the Sudbury voter list, Sudbury 
school planning, and other reports 
required by Massachusetts 
General Law, therefore all 
members of the household, aged 
three years and older, should be 
included. If a resident needs a 
replacement census form, or has 
any questions, please contact the 
Town Clerk’s Office at 978-639-
3351 or clerk@sudbury.ma.us. 

The 2020 Federal Census will be 
mailed to all households in April. 
This is different from the Town 
census. It should be filled out and 
mailed to the Federal government. 

Dog Licensing 

Dogs aged six months or older 
must be licensed each year. 
Licensing applications can be 
found on our website, inside the 
census packet and at the Town 
Clerk’s Office. The licensing 

period extends from January 1 
through March 31 each year. 
Beginning April 1, the late fee of 
$25 will apply for each unlicensed 
dog in addition to the regular 
licensing fee (Town Bylaw Article 
V, Section 3A.)   

We are pleased to announce that 
on-line dog registration is now 
available! Visit 
https://Sudbury.ma.us/dog and 
license your pup today! 

Presidential Primary – 
Early Voting 

The 2020 Presidential Primary will 
be held Tuesday, March 3. The 
voter registration deadline for this 
election was Wednesday, 
February 12. Early Voting will be 
held Monday, February 24 through 
Friday February 28, at Town Hall. 
View Specimen Ballots and learn 
more about the Primary at 
https://sudbury.ma.us/clerk/?p=24
14  

Annual Town Election  

The 2020 Annual Town Election 
(ATE) will be held Monday, March 
30, 2020. The voter registration 
deadline for this election is 

Tuesday, March 10. The Absentee 
Ballot application deadline is 
Friday, March 27, at 5:00 PM. 
There is NO Early Voting for ATE. 

Positions on the ballot include: 
Board of Selectmen 
Board of Assessors 
Goodnow Library Trustees 
Board of Health 
Park and Recreation Commission 
Planning Board 
Sudbury School Committee 
Planning Board 
Lincoln-Sudbury Regional School 
Committee 

2020 Election Schedule 

Sudbury will have (at least) two 
more elections following the two 
scheduled in March. The State 
Primary is tentatively scheduled 
for Tuesday, September 1, and 
the State/Presidential Election will 
be held on Tuesday, November 3, 
2020. 

For more details, including Voter 
Registration and Absentee Ballot 
Deadline information, please visit 
https://sudbury.ma.us/clerk/?p=23
46. 

Submitted by: Rose M. Miranda, 
Asst. Town Clerk 

Town Clerk 
• Census 
• Dog Licensing 
• Early Voting 
• Annual Town 

Election 
• 2020 Election 

Schedule 
  

 

There are currently 4 Elections 
and 2 Town Meeting scheduled 
for 2020. Use the shortcut shown 
left to access the latest election 
information. It’s always on the 
Town’s web homepage at 
https://sudbury.ma.us.  

mailto:clerk@sudbury.ma.us
https://sudbury.ma.us/dog
https://sudbury.ma.us/clerk/?p=2414
https://sudbury.ma.us/clerk/?p=2414
https://sudbury.ma.us/clerk/?p=2346
https://sudbury.ma.us/
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